
 
 

ERRATA MEMO 21 February 2022 

 

Subject: Amendment to ‘Key Issue 6 – Emergency Service Activities and Firefighting Supply 

Requirements in the ‘Large Lot Residential Zone’ (LLRZ)’ in the Section 42A Report – Coastal 

Environment (including Coastal Settlements) 

Fire and Emergency New Zealand (FENZ) – submission points S57.116 and S57.117 – seek inclusion of a 

new ‘Servicing’ Standard and accompanying ‘Servicing’ Assessment Matter in the LLRZ – Large Lot 

Residential Zone, as follows: 

LLRZ-SXX Servicing 

All 1. All new developments that will require a water supply must be connected to a public 

reticulated water supply, where one is available. 

2. Where the new development will not be connected to a public reticulated water supply, or 

where an additional level of service is required that exceeds the level of service provided 

by the reticulated system, the developer must demonstrate how an alternative and 

satisfactory water supply can be provided to each lot. 

Note: The above does not replace regional rules which control the taking and use of 

groundwater and surface water. These rules must be complied with prior to the activity 

proceeding. 

Further advice and information about how an alternative and satisfactory firefighting water 

supply can be provided to a development can be obtained from Fire and Emergency New 

Zealand and the New Zealand Fire Service Firefighting Water Supplies Code of Practice SNA 

PAS 4509:2008. 

LLRZ-AMXX Servicing 

1. The provisions of the NZ Fire Service Firefighting Water Supplies Code of Practice SNA PAS 4509:2008. 

In the light of further consideration of the same request from FENZ in respect of the urban zones (GRZ, COMZ, 

GIZ & SETZ zones), I have reconsidered and have arrived at a different position from that expressed in my 

original report.  

As I have not recommended inclusion of the new ‘Servicing’ Standard sought, I now consider there is similarly 

no basis for inclusion of a new ‘Servicing’ Assessment Matter, given the matters for which discretion is 

restricted are specifically related to infringed standard(s). Without a corresponding standard, there is nothing 

to trigger the consideration of such an assessment matter. 

For this reason, I have amended my analysis and subsequent recommendations in the Section 42A Report, 

as follows: 



 

 

 

I also note that a ‘tracked changes version’ of the LLRZ – Large Lot Residential Zone chapter was not attached 

in Appendix A to the Section 42A Report. 

An amended Section 42A Report has been uploaded to the Hearings Portal, accordingly. 
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